

4th January 2023

Dear parents/carers

RE: Trip to London

Children in Year 3 have the exciting opportunity to visit London on either Wednesday 29th March or Thursday 30th March.

If your child is in Hare and Hedgehog they will be going on Wednesday 29th March. If your child is in Mole and Squirrel they will be going on Thursday 30th March.

During the visit the children will be going on an open bus tour around London and then going to the science museum to learn about topics we have and will be learning about this year. This trip is relevant to the learning we are doing in class as we will be learning about cities and the landmarks within those cities.

Children must arrive at school for **7.45am** as the coach will be leaving school at **8.15am promptly**. We will be getting a coach to London from school. Please make sure your child is on time. We will be arriving back at approximately **17:00pm**, so please provide your child with a packed lunch as we will be having lunch in London. If your child is Pupil Premium a school packed lunch will be provided for them.

Please make sure your child comes to school wearing the correct school uniform and school shoes.

Please visit the <u>www.scopay.com</u> website to pay for the trip and give your consent for your child to attend the trip. The trip will cost £33 and payments can be made in two instalments of £16.50. The instalment dates are Friday 27^{th} January and Friday 24^{th} February. For children who are pupil premium, the cost of the trip will be paid for by the school from pupil premium funding. However, consent will need to be given for this trip if your child is entitled to pupil premium.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Miss L Gray Year 3 Lead

Registered Company Number: 07650619 (England and Wales)